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February 5, 2001

Thomas J. Sugrue, Esq.

Chief, Wireless Telecommunications Bureau

Federal Communications Commission

445 12th Street, S.W., Room 3C-252

Washington, D.C. 20554

Re:
LMCC Petition for Rulemaking; Low Power Operations/Refarming; (WT Docket No. 92-235)


Private Wireless Database Audit

Dear Mr. Sugrue:

The Land Mobile Communications Council (LMCC) would like to advise you of two items of great interest to the LMCC’s members, which are currently under review by the Public Safety and Private Wireless Division (PSPWD). We would like to urge expedited review and consideration of these matters, and appreciate the Wireless Telecommunications Bureau’s (WTB) efforts to date.

On June 29, 2000 the WTB partially accepted the LMCC’s Low Power Plan to the extent that the Bureau designated 104 UHF channel pairs for future low power use pursuant to Section 90.267 of the Commission’s rules. However, the WTB stopped short of adopting the specific pools and use designations contained in the full LMCC proposal. On September 11, 2000, the LMCC filed a Petition for Rulemaking in the Commission’s “Refarming” proceeding seeking adoption of the full proposal.  

Adoption of the complete LMCC proposal is crucial to the successful refarming of the private land mobile bands.  The proposal was specifically crafted to accommodate a wide variety of low power uses. When adopted, the separate pools, power levels, and other designations proposed by the LMCC will serve to 

place like users on appropriate channels, thus creating a more stable operating environment for low power licensees.  Applicants and licensees will be more likely to invest in new, spectrally efficient equipment if they have reason to believe it will pay off in improved operating conditions.  Given the benefits that will surely result from adoption of the LMCC’s plan, we believe it is worthy of “fast track” consideration by the Commission.

Another item currently under review by the PSPWD that will have a major impact on the LMCC and its constituents is the planned Private Wireless Database Audit. The LMCC has volunteered to assist the WTB in conducting a wide-ranging review and “clean-up” of the FCC’s Private Wireless database, eliminating expired and other “deadwood” licenses.  As you know, an accurate and up-to-date database is key to effective frequency coordination.  As such, the Frequency Advisory Committee members of the LMCC are uniquely qualified to assist the Bureau in its data base audit and clean-up efforts.  We understand that the PSPWD is currently drafting a work plan for this project. The LMCC is eager to meet with Division staff as soon as possible to share its enthusiasm for and potential contributions to this effort.  We believe it is important that the LMCC be included, even in these early stages of the planning effort, to provide our valuable input and to avoid committing prematurely to a particular course of action.

We thank you for your expedited consideration of these matters.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Michele C. Farquhar, Esq.

President

cc:
Kathleen Ham

D’wana Terry

Mark Rubin
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